Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Infinite Source Communications Group, LLC
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, announces a Public Information Workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, April 11, 2018, 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: E. Pat Larkins Community Center, 520 NW 3 Street, Pompano Beach, FL 33060. In the event that the Public Information Workshop cannot be held on Wednesday, April 11, 2018 due to severe weather or unforeseen conditions, it will be held at a later date, time and place.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four will be conducting a Public Information Workshop regarding the Mobility Improvements Project along NE 11 Avenue from State Road (SR) 814/Atlantic Boulevard to NE 6 Street, NE 48 Street from SR 845/Powerline Road to SR 5/US 1, SW 3 Avenue from SW 10 Street to SR 810/Hillsboro Boulevard, and SE 2 Avenue from SE 10 Street to SR 810/Hillsboro Boulevard in Broward County. The purpose of this project includes the installation of sidewalks, minor roadway widening to accommodate bicycle lanes and enhancement of pavement markings. (Financial Project ID Number: 434686-1). The Public Information Workshop will be conducted as an informal open house from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., with representatives offering pertinent information and answering questions. Design plans and posters will be available for public viewing. A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Henry Oaikhena, PE, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4445 or toll-free: 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4445 or via email: henry.oaikhena@dot.state.fl.us.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, any persons requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the Public Information Workshop by contacting: Mr. Henry Oaikhena, PE, at (954)777-4445 or toll-free: 1(866)336-8435, ext: 4445; in writing to Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309 or via email: henry.oaikhena@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800) 955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice). Any persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Mr. Henry Oaikhena, PE at least seven (7) days before the meeting.

For more information, you may contact: Mr. Henry Oaikhena, PE, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4445, toll-free 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4445, or via email: henry.oaikhena@dot.state.fl.us.
